


GRANT NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION
9 February 2012

Meeting started at 19:00.
17 people were in attendance; GNA President Steve Kutcher; GNA Secretary Jennifer Gomez; 9th Council District Field Representative Kari Faithful, Laurel Kutcher and others.

The meeting minutes were summarized by GNA Secretary Jenni Gómez

9th Council District Representative Kari Faithful

Kari gave a brief summary of the “Building a Better 9th” Phase III that is in its implementation phase.  It is titled Partnership, Progress & Possibility and involves a number of elements including:

Utilizing a Kaiser Grant for $1 million

Revitalizing the business corridors in the 9th district

Hiring a consultant to establish a Business Improvement District (BID), the next meeting for which will be on February 29

Ms. Faithful also reported that the North Long Beach Community Assembly on Jan 21 at the (former) PAL center on South and Cherry was well attended.  Public Works Director Michael Conway conducted a vote among attendees as to whether they would prefer to have the local streets in the district slurry sealed or if residents would prefer the city to fix a small number of local streets.  Residents decided they would prefer a slurry seal.

In response to questions, Ms. Faithful reported that the medical marijuana issue is still tied up in the courts.  A City Council vote will be taking place on the 14th but it may be delayed again until the courts are able to settle the issue.

Residents should sign up through the council office for the weekly e-newsletter. This newsletter provides a weekly update on community events happening in the 9th district.  

Officers Chambers and Ly  

In response to previous comments regarding the marijuana collectives, officers Chambers and Ly emphasized that residents should call the PD regarding any illegal activity relating to the collectives including disturbing the peace and loitering.  Although technically smoking in public is not illegal, residents should still report it as the police department will still respond and look into it.

In addition, the officers report that chain snatching continues to be a problem, but not as much in our area as previously.  Further, people should be advised that iPhones, iPads and other “I” devices are also targets for snatching.  Residential burglaries are down slightly.  Most of these crimes are perpetrated by juveniles- about 25 of the same individuals, and they do not stay incarcerated for very long.  

In response to several residents reporting problem alley ways, the officers report that residents should, in addition to reporting the activity, should request to be contacted by the responding officers by phone, as opposed to making an anonymous complaint.  The reason being that the officers can to more if they have contact of some kind with the complainant. 

Other Announcements

VP Floyd Hampton Livingston reports that interested association members should sign up for the upcoming bylaws workshop.

Laurel Kutcher reports that GNA still needs volunteers to help with the bi-monthly flyer effort.  

Member Ken Osborn reports that the Houghton Park Association will host a guest speaker from the water department at its next meeting on March 1st. 

Abbreviations used:  LBPD = Long Beach Police Department; NSC = Neighborhood Service Center; NSB = Neighborhood Service Bureau;  PW = Public Works Department of the City of Long Beach; GNA = Grant Neighborhood Association; COLB = City of Long Beach, CA.; YTD = Year-to-Date; DMV = California Department of Motor Vehicles; CPC = Community Presbyterian Church.  NLB= North Long Beach: LB=Long Beach; AQMD = Air Quality Management District; LAX = Los Angeles International Airport.

Minutes submitted by Jennifer Gómez:  March 2, 2012.


